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Board of Directors

1

President's Message
Marti Farley

CONGRATULATIONS - We Did It!
| thank you, each member of Pasadena
Showcase House for the Arts,
for making this year a success!
Here are a few highlights:

Marti Farley
President

Christine Upton
First Vice President

Five In-Person General Meetings Vikki Sung
The Holiday Party Second Vice President Benefit
In-person Instrumental Competition Liaison
And (drum roll please) Suzanne Hart
The 2022 Pasade[;la Showcase House of Third Vice President Finance
esign

Undine Schwarz
Fourth Vice President Gifts &

Estimated Net Income: $800,000+
Attendance: 21,000+

Outcome: Outstanding Success!! Grants
First, | want to give a special shout-out to the Board of Dotty Ewing
Directors. Thank you for your commitment to guiding the Membership

organization through the ups and downs of COVID surges and
Showcase surprises, and for keeping us on track.
Hats off to:

Lisa Loeffler
Secretary

Barbara Damerel

Christine Upton, 1st Vice President, for chairing the Policies and Advisor / Parliamentarian

Procedures Committee which undertook the significant task of
crafting changes to membership requirements as recommended
by the Organizational Advancement Committee and for obtaining

Benefit Chair-Elect

grants to help offset the revenue losses resulting from not having a Analily P_‘"k
Showcase House in 2021; Hospitality
Sally Hazen

Vikki Sung, 2nd Vice President, who represented the Benefit

. o Instrumental Competition
Leadership Team on the Board (more about Vikki later);
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3rd Vice President, Suzanne Hart, and Treasurer, Jenny
Chiang, for keeping our finances in order;

Undine Schwarz, 4th Vice President, for masterfully managing
the Gifts and Grants process, leading the Gifts and Grants
Committee, and hosting the Gifts and Grants reception;

Membership, Dotty Ewing, for bringing in the largest class of new
members in recent history;

Barbara Damerel, Advisor/Parliamentarian, who, with the
Nominating Committee, skillfully slated the Board of Directors and
Standing Committees for 2022-23, made sure we followed
Roberts Rules of Orders and tallied votes at General Meetings;

Hospitality, Analily Park, who coordinated all of our General
Meetings and the festive Holiday Party;

Sally Hazen, Instrumental Competition, for implementing the
revamped Instrumental Competition;

Music Mobile™, Lani Moore, who spearheaded an initiative to
reimage the music mobile program;

Barbara Lake, Youth Concert, for keeping in touch with the Los
Angeles Philharmonic Association on plans for future Youth
Concerts;

Provisionals, Colleen Robertson, who welcomed our new
members, kept them informed, and helped get them involved;

Garrett Collins, Public Relations, who kept our brand in front of
the world all year long and his over-the-top promotions of
Showcase and related events;

Publications, Cathy Hilton, for the outstanding job of keeping our
website up to date, making STARS work, managing event RSVPs,
conducting LA Phil and Hollywood Bowl surveys, and so, so much
more;

Lani Moore
Music Mobile™

Barbara Lake
Youth Concert

Colleen Robertson
Provisional

Garrett Collins
Public Relations / Marketing

Cathy Hilton
Publications

Matt Mcintyre
Season Tickets

Jenny Chiang
Treasurer

Honorary Members

Marilyn Anderson & Dana
Marevich
Archivist / Historian

Erin Dundee & Lynn Mehl
Associate Representatives

Matt Mcintyre, Season Tickets, who secured spectacular sponsored concerts and expertly managed our

tickets for both the Disney Hall and Hollywood Bowl Concerts;
Associate Representatives,

Erin Dundee and Lynn Mehl, for engaging our associate members through monthly newsletters and

hosting numerous events, and getting so many to staff in Shops;

Dana Marevich and Marilyn Anderson, Archivist/Historian, who managed the Colorado storage unit,
kept our records retention efforts on track and, with the guidance of Matt Mclintyre, began the arduous

task of having paper records converted to digital files.

I also profusely thank and acknowledge the tremendous work of the Benefit Leadership Team. |
was profoundly fortunate to work with six super talented and extremely dedicated members who created a
not-to-be-missed Showcase experience — Marilyn Anderson, Garrett Collins, Matt Mcintyre, Lynn

Mehl, Marybeth Rehman-Dittu, and Vikki Sung.

We began meeting during the summer of 2021 to find the perfect Showcase House for 2022. Matt
researched property records and built a comprehensive list of potential houses. After a couple of months
of exploring various properties, we found the best house available; and the public loved it! While there



were many challenges to overcome, this team rose to the occasion to make it happen.

Marilyn oversaw the interior and exterior teams in charge of designers and was the homeowner
liaison. This was no small task! Thank you for keeping the train on track.

Garrett was not only the ticket guru but also the mastermind behind the very successful marketing efforts
that made Showcase such a success. More than two million impressions were shared on social media
and 100 banners were installed throughout Pasadena. He greatly expanded digital advertising,
orchestrated numerous sales promotions, and increased print advertising. Incredible!

Matt was the behind-the-scenes person extraordinaire! Whether it was pulling off the miracle to get the
house ready for Designer Walk Thru, managing iffy internet, building out shops and the restaurant,
securing auxiliary power, making sure the house shined every morning while we were open - well the list
goes on and on. Thank you, Matt.

Lynn took on Shops. With only 19 vendors, we sold almost $2 million in goods - the highest since
2011! Lynn provided the benefit leadership team with excellent analytics and made the wine flow with
generous donations from San Antonio Winery. Cheers!

Marybeth was in charge of benefit hospitality, restaurant, special events, and PARTIES. The Empty House
Party was the hit of the season as reported by all the major news outlets! Premiere Night raised almost
$100,000 and the restaurant grossed more than $150,000. This was quite the achievement as she had to
find a replacement restaurant caterer only two weeks before we opened. The Sunday brunches, Friday
night themed dinners, and musical performances rounded out our extraordinary venue!

Vikki, in her own quiet way, was the glue that held us all together. Not only did she take on many of the
designer liaison duties, but she was also in charge of the staffing, transportation/parking, and program
teams, and she managed all permits and other requirements mandated by the City of South

Pasadena. She tirelessly managed the day-to-day operations and was always available to support each
Benefit Leader when needed. My heartfelt thanks!

Once again, | thank this team for their extraordinary talents and dedication.

Last but certainly not least, | want to thank Crescendo for Music and the Arts for its generous
contribution of $368,000 that enabled us to make $500,000 in donations as part of our Gifts and Grants
program. Thank you Fran Biles for your leadership and your long-standing support of PSHA.
Remember — we are more than just a pretty house!

Have a great summer and see you in the fall.

1st Vice President
Christine Upton

The Policies and Procedures Committee reviewed and updated many Showcase policies this year. You
might think that the most significant one was the change that Matt referred to at the June meeting to
eliminate the dollar figure enshrined in the bylaws concerning the cost for Hollywood Boxes. Maybe so,
but there was another change to our policies this year that will impact a few more of our members. That
was the implementation of the recommendation of the Organizational Advancement Committee regarding
membership service requirements. Members joining Showcase in 2022 will have fewer staffing
requirements each year, but more years of Active or Business membership to become eligible to be an
Associate member.

These changes also affect current members in a couple of ways. First, Active members who have
completed one to five years of service will continue with the existing membership service requirements,
that being that after six years of membership, an Active member is eligible for Associate membership.
Current Business members' eligibility for Associate membership also will not change. The number of shifts
required each year for both Active and Business members also is unchanged. However, what will change
is that those shifts can be during pre-staffing, or while Showcase is open to the public, or any combination
that the member chooses. The requirement that a member do a specific number of pre-staffing shifts is



eliminated. Current Active members are required to do 12 total staffings; Business members are required
to do 7 total staffings.

The second change pertains to current members that have completed the years of service to be eligible
for Associate status, whether now Active, Business or Associate. If that member elects to be either an
Active or Business member, the member will have the new service requirements. That means that existing
Active members who have more than 6 years of membership (or Business members with the applicable
years of service) will have the new staffing requirements. Also, an Associate that returns to Active or
Business membership will have the new staffing requirements. The new staffing requirements are: ten
shifts for Active members and six shifts for Business members.

Benefit Leadership Team
Vikki Sung, Marilyn Anderson, Garrett Collins, Matt Mcintyre,
Lynn Mehl, and Marybeth Rehman-Dittu
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From left to right: Vikki Sung, Marilyn Anderson, Matt Mcintyre, President Marty Farley, Garrett Collins,
Marybeth Rehman-Dittu, Lynn Mehl.

Vikki Sung

The audience swooned. The critics raved!

Although it frequently felt like we were playing catch-up this year (blame it on the pandemic), we managed
to get Showcase off the ground and in a grand way, no less! We couldn't have pulled it off without our
members and your hard work (in all the myriad ways!). Thank you for staffing and for being the face of
Showcase throughout its run, from House to Tickets, to Shops and Restaurants. We hope you take a
much-needed break over the summer and look forward to seeing all of you back, refreshed and raring to
go in the Fall.

Garrett Collins

The PR/Marketing Committee wrapped up another successful year at the Showcase House. My thanks to
the committee members (Charlotte Lacey, Ardie Hood, Michele Lembo, Ying Ying Lin, Linda Shen, and
honorary members Dana Marevich, Vikki Sung, and Marti Farley) for hosting various members of the
press onsite during our Media Days and throughout Showcase. We received new coverage such



as NBC's California Live and hosted new events such as KPCC's Member's Day and Luxe Interiors +
Design magazine's social media influencer event. We were pleased with the overall coverage. Many

thanks to all of the members who staffed at the front door and in the ticket booth with our new digital

ticketing system.

Lynn Mehl

Shops at Showcase 2022

It was wonderful to see so many of our members, families, and friends visiting and supporting The Shops
at Showcase this year. After two years it was great to be back and so grateful for everyone’s support.
Shops was a great success and we are happy to announce that we were just shy of 2 million dollars. Our
vendors were the absolute best. They really connected this year and even wanted to spend non-
Showcase time together. Robert Ell (Ellegant Creations) who lives at Castle Green hosted a tour and
cocktail party for all the vendors to enjoy.

Thank you to all those who staffed and shopped this year - we could not have done it without you. As
Associate Reps, we were thrilled to have so many Associates join in the fun and volunteer this year. We
appreciate and thank them for their enthusiasm and dedication to PSHA. We enjoyed being your Shops
Co-Chair and look forward to more shopping next year!

Erin Dundee and Lynn Mehl
2022 Shops at Showcase Co-Chairs

Shops Co-Chairs Erin Dundee & Lynn Mehl with the 2022 Shops at Showcase Vendors.

Marybeth Rehman-Dittu

Everyone on Team Party added to the energy, excitement, and thrill that made this year a great
and successful showcase. It was an honor to work with each and every one of these t members!

In the beginning, there was -"ta-dah" - entertainment. Christine Upton and Marsha Seyffert were the first
out of the gate. The intrinsic value of not telling but showing the public our mission through talented grant
recipients was priceless. They had booked talent over and above the Sunday brunches and the
Wednesday afternoons - not to mention parties EHP and Premiere Night (Whoa!). They

did everything over and above.

Working diligently from the get-go were Empty House Party Mavens, Kerri Terrill, and Shari
Domenghini. They were after a spectacle and they succeeded! They had every detail planned from the
signs, the flow of the event, setting up two check-in stations, safety precautions, and decor. They rolled
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with the punches as | changed the date and literally turned EHP “Inside Out” (don’t forget they also had to
deal with the “C” word protocol). They circulated throughout the night (resplendent with smiles) making
sure everyone was happy and enjoying themselves. Special thanks to Dotty

Ewing and Colleen Robertson with Provisionals on check-in :-) and Garrett Collins. Oh, what a night
my dear friends...thank you team Kerri/Shari!

It takes more than a village when it came to Premiere Night. It started with PN Sponsorship -

stellar Stephanie Johnson did it all! The auction committee was working in the background headed

by Annelise Dachel and Lynne Graves. Wonder Woman Lynne not only commanded the website but
arranged for all of the staff and secured our great auctioneer. Charlotte Lacey took charge in so many
aspects of the auction | can't even try to remember. They had their tenacious crew circulating for
donations - live and silent. Special thanks to Lela Bissner, Cindy Bengston, Barbara Sanchez, Analily
Park and Stephanie Johnson again. Many thanks to Brenda McClure for taking charge of the Instagram
wall and Susie Aguirre for the flowers.

My Hilda Hacobian and Salpy Pontrelli deserve their own paragraph. WOW! They made countless trips
and negotiations (don't mess with Hilda) with the SGCC. Hilda had her own specialty beverage tasting at
Taylor's for the committee (a hit). They made sure our meal was delicious and that balloons were floating
from the ceiling and took care of everyone’s worst nightmare - the seating chart. These beautiful fun ladies
know how to party and it was infectious! Thank you to all who bought tables, purchased tickets, donated
items, and bought items- YOU made it a huge success.

In a league of their own - Colleen Robertson/Analily Park - who were Benefit Hospitality chairs, got the
party started and kept it going with all events and meetings of the year. Annelise Dachel who was a
committee of one for Special Events just rolled up her sleeves and got it done! Barbara Lake another
committee of one at Closing Party (where did your granddaughter learn to rock out like that?). | cannot
thank you all enough for the outstanding job you did!

Last, but never least — Restaurant. Veterans of Showcase Strong, June Bloom - they once again stepped
forward to take the role of Restaurant Chairs at Showcase. Lynne Graves and Britta Piotrowski (aka
Chopped Liver) amazed me throughout the run. Lynne had the added responsibility of HR scheduling staff
— dealing with the bar- as she and Britta literally “ran the show”. Britta also took care of scheduling
reservations at the restaurant and coordinating outside events. Mother’s Day Bottomless Brunch (in fact
all Brunches) was a huge success. As well as Friday theme dinners with music (especially the ones where
you get a drink in your hand — “seis de mayo”). It would be too difficult to express in words the soppy
admiration and affection | have for these two.

Oh yes, and did | mention all these events made a boatload of money?! Well, we did!!

Love to You All and one last time - THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU!!!



Empty House Party. January 21, 2022 lit up Oaklawn Manor and created the expansive Tudor Lounge on
the front lawn.

Dotty Ewing

The Toccatas Graduate

It has been a terrific year for Membership, with a final count of thirteen “Toccatas,” our Provisionals,
graduating to Full Membership status at last week’s General Meeting. This terrific group of women brought
talents, skills, and experience that they freely and eagerly shared with us in their first year, taking on many
Benefit responsibilities as they quickly and seamlessly blended into our teams.

Thank You

My thanks to so many of you who recommended people and those on the Membership Committee who
took the time to help in the process and our events. | could not have asked for a more supportive and
eager team! Thank you, Helen Gipson, Mary Jarrett, Stephanie Johnson, Christina Louie and Mary Beth
Rehman-Dittu, and Associates Lynn Mehl, Michele Lembo, Susan Bermingham, and Lydia Rubin.

But Wait, There’s SEVEN More!

Thanks to additional recommendations from so many of you in the general membership, we were able to
entice, process, and achieve Board approval for another seven members who now begin their Provisional
year for the 2022/23 term. Since the House is a great draw, we still have other people “in the pipeline” who
are interested and | am ALWAY'S open to meeting with more. We are on a roll, and | appreciate your
continuing to send me prospects and friends.

We Walk, July 5

“Lydia’s Lacy Park Walk” continues, with our next, as usual, on the first Tuesday of the month. So, plan on
being at the park at 9:00 AM on Tuesday, July 5 to stroll with friends and pets. Lacy Park is at 1485
Virginia Road in San Marino, just north of Monterey.

San Marino Motor Classic, August 28

Pasadena Showcase will once again have a booth at the San Marino Motor Classic, meeting old and new
friends and hopefully recruiting a few good members. Join us on Sunday, August 22 at Lacy Park
(address above). The show features hundreds of historic, classic, and spectacular cars and is a great
family day in a lovely setting.

Hope you all are enjoying a wonderful Summer of ‘22



Advisor Parlimentarian
Barbara Damerel

The Nominating Committee received so many nominations for volunteer(s) of the year, that it was
exceedingly difficult to narrow the 2022 Volunteers of the Year to the following: Garrett Collins and
Vikki Sung (Active), and Holly Shearer (Associate). Garrett earned his award for going above the norm
by overhauling tickets, saving time, money, and staffing, as well as making tremendous changes to PR
and the program. Even though she was not the Benefit Chair and just one-sixth of a leadership team, Vikki
shouldered a variety of tasks not under her job responsibilities, worked many empty and no-show shifts,
and assumed the responsibilities of 2nd Vice President. While Holly was one of the Exterior Chairs, she
went beyond her duties and any expectations for that position. One week before opening, she arranged
for the heavens to open and beautiful plants and flowers fell on 423 Oaklawn! We were proud to present
these awards and to express our gratitude to these three members for all that they did for PSHA in
2021/22!

The 2022 Distinguished Service Award was given to Fran Biles for her contributions since becoming a
member in 1986. Fran has a lengthy list of service to PSHA, including having been Benefit Chair and
President; but among her many accomplishments were: serving on the committee to change from
Pasadena Junior Philharmonic Committee to Pasadena Showcase House for the Arts; participating in
both establishing the ground floor of the Investment Fund and serving on/chairing the committee for many
years; chairing the 50th Anniversary Book Committee; and, more recently, working on the creation of and
then chairing Crescendo Foundation for Music and the Arts to ensure the continuing ability to fund Gifts
and Grants and the PSHA music programs. Thank you, Fran, for your many contributions to our
organization throughout the last 36 years!

In addition to selecting the above award recipients, the Nominating Committee also made the following
recommendations for the Board and Standing Committees due to the change of status of previously
approved members; Youth Concert Chair: Helen Gibson; Finance Committee: Garrett Collins; and
Membership Committee: Analily Park. These were approved by the Board of Directors at its meeting on
June 22, 2022.

Hospitality
Analily Park

2021-2022, what a year it's been! Started with Zooming and lots of adjustments, safety protocols, health
concerns, and the on and off pandemic flare-ups. And YET we did manage to remain connected, to
GATHER, and to get to know each other during another difficult year-world-wide.

Once the amazing Benefit Leadership Team announced that they have procured a House for Showcase
and from there on, Board and Benefit Hospitality joined forces and became a tour de force for any of the
events that required a venue, food, and hospitality. Co-Chairing the Benefit Hospitality committee with
Colleen Roberts and working alongside an impromptu committee formed by: Michele Lembo, Britta
Piotrowski, Mary Jarrett and many of our new Provisionals was delightful! Membership and Provisionals
Committees became an intrepid group!

| am personally grateful to each one of the members that jumped into action and express my gratitude to
all who took the time to sign up to share residences, food, and wine donations, throughout the year. We
could not have made it without you...or your wine!

Hear, Hear to the next amazing year, 2022/23!



Instrumental Competition
Sally Hazen

This year’s 35th Annual Instrumental Competition held at the Pasadena Conservatory of Music was the
first time that high school-age students from 14 to 19 were chosen to compete. In 2020/21 the
competition was paused for one year due to the pandemic which gave us time to explore all the
recommendations to revise and update the past program. As a result, it was unanimously decided to “give
back” to the communities that support Showcase House and offer the competition to local high schools.

There were six judges, headed by Evan Kuhlmann. An interesting fact shared by Kathryn Hofgaarden was
that one of the judges, Michelle Tseng, who was our violin judge this year, received our “Most Promising”
prize at our 25th competition when she was 19 years old. Now she is a member of the LA Phil. The other
judges included Dahae Kim, Cello, Burt Hara, Clarinet, Tianyun Jia, Violin, and Jeffrey Strong, Trumpet.

The judges were highly supportive of the change to high school students as the talent was there and the
students’ performances proved that. A total of $18,500 in prize monies were awarded from the proceeds of
PSHA's annual benefit.

Awards
Nikka Gershman-Pepper (14) Flute — Grand Prize
Erre Maqueos (14) Trumpet — 1st Prize Brass
Ashley Tsai (16) Violin — 1stPrize Strings
Nathaniel Yue (15) Cello — 1st Prize Strings
Zachary Piesner (15) Bassoon — 2ndPrize Woodwinds
Max Kaminsky (16) Clarinet — 2nd Prize Woodwinds
Erin Sercel (16) Clarinet — Honorable Mention Woodwinds
Celine Chen (18) Flute — Honorable Mention Woodwinds
Ashlee Sung (15) Violin — Honorable Mention Strings

From left to right: Zachary Piesner, Celine Chen, Ashley Tsai, Nikka Gershman-Pepper, Nathaniel Yue,
Ashlee Sung, Erin Sercel, Max Kaminsky, Erre Maqueos




Provisionals
Colleen Robertson

Congratulations, Graduates!

At our final General Membership meeting on June 9th, our thirteen Provisional members, who had all
fulfilled their requirements for Provisional Year 2021/22, were approved as Active or Business Members of
PSHA. They were welcomed with resounding cheers after proving their commitment to Showcase in so
many ways and throughout the year.

Many went over and above doing many extra staffing shifts at the Showcase House and serving actively
on many committees, including Youth Competition, Public Relations, Board and Benefit Hospitality,
Membership Committee, and the Benefit Committee, stepping in to help any time they were asked.

Also, since the last issue of Just in Showcase, we have completed our 2021/22 “Team Toccata”
Membership Briefs, which are posted on our website so all of our members can read about each of these
wonderful women. To access this document, log in to the Members Section of our website, from the list on
the left go to “Member Directory” and then to “Provisionals” where you will find the 2021-2022 TEAM
TOCCATA NEW MEMBER BRIEFS.

The following are the names of newly approved members:
Cynthia Bengtson

Bee Campbell

Lela Bissner

Bernie Robinson

Karen Cooper-Mathews
Dominique Hargreaves
Ani Kenderian

Bobbie Nansen

Linda Stauffer

Barbara Bishop

Judy Rene Carter
Jennifer Crastz

Kathryn Enright

Publications
Cathy Hilton

Do you have any changes you would like to make to your Roster listing? Many members provided
updates with their dues payment, but if you paid online or have additional changes to make, please let me
know. Either log in to the Member section of the website and go to Update Contact Information or email
me directly at hilton.cathy@gmail.com

Season Tickets
Matt Mcintyre & Michele Lembo

An email with a link to a survey to indicate your interest in seats for the 2022 Hollywood Bowl
Summer Concerts was sent to all members on June 22 and is now closed. If you submitted a
response to the survey you will be notified no later than Friday, July 1st of your concerts.
Here is the list of the Hollywood Bowl 2022 Summer Concerts:

SPONSORED CONCERTS (50 free bench seats & 2 boxes available for $375 each):
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Friday, July 22nd: Ricky Martin with the LA Phil
Saturday, August 27th: Diana Ross
Wednesday, September 14th: Pink Martini

SUBSCRIBED CONCERTS (1 box (Garden 341) to each concert) for $375 each:
Saturday, July 9th: Kinky Boots

Saturday, July 16th: Kenny Loggins with Jim Messina

Saturday, July 23rd: Ricky Martin with the LA Phil

Saturday, July 30th: John Fogerty

Saturday, August 6th: Back to the Future with the LA Phil

Saturday, August 13th: Tchaikovsky Spectacular with Fireworks (Joshua Bell & USC Trojan Marching
Band)

Saturday, August 20th: The Gipsy Kings

Saturday, August 27th: Diana Ross

Saturday, September 3rd: Maestro of the Movies: Celebrating John Williams at 90
Saturday, September 10th: Fireworks Finale: Duran Duran

Associates
Erin Dundee & Lynn Mehl

What a wonderful year it has been. Although cautious, we were able to reconnect in person for several
events this year. We are so gratified that so many Associates reconnect with PSHA this year and we are
hopeful for many others next year. It was lovely to see so many at lunch during Designer Walk-Thru in
October followed by our special Tea at the “T” Room in Montrose in November. Our second Annual Hard
Hat Sneak Peek in March was a fun opportunity to get together, see the House midway through design,
chat with the designers present and catch up with each other. Twenty Associates attended the event. April
brought us Punch & Lunch. This year we combined Punch & Lunch and Tea & Tour into one event
celebrating the completion of the House and our Membership.

Associates stepped up this year for our Showcase House. From staffing to leadership, your contribution to
this year’s House was nothing short of amazing. Thirty Associates were involved in some aspect of the
House, from the Benefit Leadership Team (Lynn Mehl) to Core Team; Elsa Balding and Holly

Shearer (Exterior) to chairing, co-chairing committees, or serving on Benefit

Committees; Erin Dundee and Lynn Mehl (Shops), Cora Handayan (House Ops), Annelise

Dachel (Special Parties), Susan Bermingham (Phones), Michele Lembo (PR) and Marcia

Kreditor (Shops-Staffing). Associates staffed a total of 139 shifts in Shops, Tickets, or in the House.
That’s a total of 556 staffing hours! Congratulations and heartfelt thanks to those who contributed to the
success of the House by staffing: Alisa Champong-Amateau, Elsa Balding, Susan Bermingham, Mary
Ann Clayton, Peggy Collins, Karen Daroca, Erin Dundee, Jan Emamian, Helen Gipson, Yolanda
Hamilton, Beth Hansen, Cora Handayan, Michele Lembo, Kathy Martin, Nancy Maclean, Susan
Mallman, Beverly Marksbury, Lynn Mehl, Beverly Muench, Pam Ragus, Sharon Ramage, Eileen
Reilly, Holly Shearer, Marsha Seyffert (Marsha also coordinated the musical entertainment), Joy
Sullivan, Kerri Terrill, Stephani Tyler, and Barbara Washington

Special shout out to Marcia Kreditor who staffed 21 shifts in shops as well as doing additional staffing in
the House.

We wish you a well-deserved summer break and look forward to returning as your Associate Reps in the
fall.

Important Dates

Tuesday, July 5 at 9am - Lydia's Lacy Park Walk
Tuesday, August 2 at 9am - Lydia's Lacy Park Walk
Sunday, August 28 9am-3pm - San Marino Motor Classic,



Tuesday, September 6 at 9am - Lydia's Lacy Park Walk

06/25 Aquinas Fruge 07/24 Marcia Kreditor
Lightfoote 07/25 Wendy Crowley
06/29 Susan Barilich 07/26 Roxanne Hampton
06/30 Barbara Damerel 07/26 Diane Manchee
07/02 Matthew Mclntyre 07/27 Gerri Lee Frye
07/04 Doris Christy 07/28 Elizabeth Samson
07/04 Jean Keatley 08/01 Kerri Terrill
07/08 Susan Seitz 08/07 Charlene Liebau
07/09 Ping Shih 08/08 Barbara Sanchez
07/12 Callie Hoffer 08/08 Dominique Hargreaves
07/12 Donna Melone 08/11 Barbara Lyle
07/15 Linda Polwrek 08/12 Chini Johnson-Taylor
07/16 Sandra Renae 08/12 Lela Bissner
Collier-Carter 08/13 Susan Caron
07/16 Sharon Pelton 08/13 Andrea Kelly
07/16 Martha Wetzel 08/14 Marsha Seyffert
07/17 Patricia Ellison 08/15 Kathy Berchild
07/17 Janette Emamian 08/16 Debbie Hourihan
07/18 Georgia Coye 08/17 Stephanie Johnson
07/18 Mireya Asturias Jones 08/19 Linda Cantwell
07/19 Erin Dundee 08/21 Marti Farley
07/19 Muriel Newell 08/21 Joyce McGilvray
07/20 Holly Lake 08/24 Katherine Watkins
07/23 Nancy Kennedy 08/26 Roseann Anderson
07/23 Rosanne Kusar 08/27 Fran Benuska
08/28 Donna Gotch

Not getting PSHA emails?



Please be sure these are included in your email contacts:
president@pasadenashowcase.org
psha@pasadenashowcase.org
emailadmin@pasadenashowcase.org

Thank you for your time, effort, and dedication to PSHA

®

View this email in your browser
Pasadena Showcase House for the Arts

P.O.Box 93486
Pasadena, CA 91109
626.578.8500

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list.
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